From: Erika Turner

To: HHC Exhibits; Rep Salinas; Rep Hayden; Rep Nosse; Rep Alonso Leon; Rep Boles; Rep Drazan; Rep KenyGuyer;
Rep Mitchell; Rep Noble; Rep Prusak; Rep Greenlick

Subject: House Bill 3063

Date: Thursday, February 28, 2019 3:00:57 PM

To Oregon legislature and representatives,

| am contacting you to express my concerns regarding the House Bill 3063 which
would eliminate non-medical exemptions from vaccinations for school children in
Oregon. | strongly oppose House Bill 3063. | am a mother of one and one on the
way. Our family suffers from Lyme disease and we have followed the CDC's

protocol utilizing rounds of antibiotics and pharmaceuticals, only to remain sick and
suffering from long term effects of antibiotic/pharma use. Western medicine failed our
family but we are steadily regaining our health with alternative practitioners in Oregon.
We have spent years educating ourselves on health matters. We eat certain foods,
live a certain way and reduce our exposure to things that would harm us so we can
maintain our health and contribute to society. A vaccine mandate would endanger the
health of our children and probably force us to relocate.

Lyme and poor Western medical advice robbed us of our health and livelihood. We
are grateful to live in a state that honors personal medical freedoms and allows
families and their doctors to make choices in the best interest of their health and well-
being. | hope we can continue our healing path in this amazing state.

| found this article very helpful and appreciate the suggestions our legislators should
be taking in regards to vaccines:
https://jennifermargulis.net/oregon-doctors-oppose-medical-mandates/

Thank you for your consideration,
Erika Turner
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